MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING February 10, 1998.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Janet Riggs. On call of the roll Council Members Ted Miller, Ray Gibson and mike Receveur were present; Gerald Burkhart, absent.

Also attending was the Clerk Treasurer, Jef Fifer, attorney, Gary Getrost, Utility Superintendent and Marshal David Moore and other interested persons listed on the attached sheet.

Mike Receveur motioned to accept the Minutes of the January meeting, with changes; vote of the Council 3-0; Minutes approved.

Ted Miller motioned the Fire Service Contract be signed with the Greenville Vol Fire Dept. Fire Board; seconded by Mike Receveur. On vote of the Council (3-0) motion carried.

Jenise Risby addressed the Council regarding her company's purchase of the old Pose Office aksing the Council if they had any preference on a type of business they may want to put in. Janet Riggs stated she did not believe the Council has any preference at this time.

Ted Miller advised Fred Owen the town will open the alleys as agreed upon at an earlier date as soon as the weather permits.

Robert Bledsoe, II addressed the Council regarding natural gas expansion. He stated he was representing Southern Indiana Gas Corp. and has contract acceptance from the communities of Palmyra, Hardinsburg, Fredericksburg with the line coming from Chambersburg and is trying to include Greenville and Galena to complete the area. Ted Miller advised him the Council needs to explore all possible areas of supply before making a committment. Jef Fifer, attorney for the Town stated the Town already has a franchise agreement with another company for gas rights and the Town would need to look at So. Ind. Gas Corp. literature for comparison.

Gary presented a cost estimate for repairs to the 1988 Chev. truck used by the utility. Mike Receveur will look into the matter but believed the Council should decide whether to repair the truck or purchase a new one. Council deceided to pursue his recommendation.

Other Council action taken: 4-0.

Designated Harrison County Bank as Depository for the 1998 year. Surrender Cert. of Deposit # 80542 or 80543 at maturity date (4-10-98). Approved claims for Town/Utility.

Janet Riggs submitted her resignation, effective marsh 31, 1998.

No further business coming before the Council the Council adjorned.

r/esi

esiding Officer

ATTEST:

Jewise Russy Bu Burnar: Je. Fred W. Owen Jay Jack field Blinds Muller Jarl moun

BILL BURNHART Robert Bledsoe, II Bill Fender